
 

 

February 10, 2020 

House Insurance Committee 
 

Testimony in Support of House Bill 2459 
 

Chairman Vickrey and Members of the Committee, 

 

The Behavioral Health Association of Kansas (BHAK) is the state‘s trade organization 

dedicated solely to substance use disorder treatment and prevention providers seeking integrated 

behavioral health care.  BHAK believes that true integrated behavioral health means access and 

funding for mental illness and substance use disorder treatment without regard to where a 

consumer seeks services.  Our network of substance use disorder treatment providers is reflected 

on the attached map.   

BHAK providers of substance use disorder treatment services are keenly aware of the 

barriers and limitations that exist to provide inpatient or residential services for treatment, 

particularly for our patients who may have suicidal ideations.  Given the growing prevalence of 

suicide, particularly among young people, House Bill 2459 is one of the critical tools in which 

there is a broad and strong public policy interest in guiding health insurers to provide coverage. 

 

 While 14 days is typically not sufficient for someone who meets medical necessity 

criteria for inpatient or residential treatment, it’s a good start without prior authorization and 

without requiring the patient to pay out of pocket up front “just in case insurance doesn't pay.”  

House Bill 2459 allows timely and ready access to medically necessary treatment, limits 

unnecessary delays due to cumbersome administrative requirements, and is a positive step 

toward addressing one of the public health crises of this era.  

 

We lament the years of lost children and family members who have gone without 

behavioral health treatment because we have not yet begun to make these changes. 

 

Please contact us if you have any additional questions.  

Stuart J. Little, Ph.D., President 

Behavioral Health Association of Kansas 

https://www.bhakansas.com 

https://www.bhakansas.com/


 

 

 


